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Welcome to Term 2

Welcome to term 2, on behalf of all the staff, we look forward to providing
quality teaching and learning to all students at Brighton Le Sands.
This term we have a renewed focus on assessment practices as we get ready
for semester one student reports. More information to come in the term as
we get closer to reports and parent / teacher interviews.
As advertised, we have a great term coming up. Events include our wonderful
Book Fair, a stage one History excursion, stage two students to Wattamolla
and  stage three have a Canberra camp in June. We also have seen our choir
and dance groups all start this term which is fantastic. 
At the end of last term I sent out a short survey to families asking for term 1
feedback. Thank you to the 43 families who responded.  The school executive
have all of the comments and will take these on board when planning for
term 2. Results indicated that

95% of parents were very / extremely satisfied with the school. 
95% of parents were very / extremely satisfied with teachers listening to
concerns, informing school activities and making feel welcome. 
88% of parents were very / extremely satisfied with executive listening to
concerns, being visible and approachable. 
84% of parents thought our dealing with bullying was above average or
excellent. 
82% of parents thought our school had above average or excellent
inclusive practices. 
The school scored a 9.28 recommendation score out of 10.

Have a great term 2 everyone. 
Matthew Ackerman
Principal (rel)

Week 3
Wednesday 14 May

K/1 Athletics Carnival

Week 4
Monday 19 May

Book Fair K-2
Botany Bay Zone Cross
Country

Tuesday 20 May
Book Fair 3-6
Book Fair Parents 3.10pm

Wednesday 21 May
National Simultaneous
Storytime

Week 5
Wednesday 28 May

SPAF Choir Rehearsal

Week 6
Monday 2 June

Object Movement Incursion
- Kindergarten

Tuesday 3 June
Stage 1 History Excursion
Stage 2 Past in the present
Excursion
School Tour 9.30am

Week 7
Monday 9 June

Kings Birthday Public
Holiday

Tuesday 10 June
Premiers Spelling Bee 3-6

Wednesday 11 June
Sydney East Cross Country

Cross Country carnival held on Memorial FieldCross Country carnival held on Memorial Field



Egghsibition Winners

Most ARTISTIC Egg
Alfred 4P – Egg Tree
Lukas 3K - Eggsplorers
Anastasia 3H – Pink

Most UNUSUAL Egg
Natalya 5W - Egypt
Jaxson 5W – Egg Cafe
Mitchell 5D - Expensive Egg

Best ANIMAL Egg
Haise 3K - I am Chicken
Katerina 5/6S – Ladybeggs
Abigail 4P - Save the Animals

Best SPORTS Egg
Olivia 4T – Surfing Eggs
Nathanael 3H – EggRL
Marvie 4P - Swimming Races

Best CHARACTER Egg
Mikail 5W – Eggatron robot
Hamaisa 4P – Pirates
Frankie 3H – Cheer Eggstraganza

A huge thankyou to all the students and families who took the time to create
some amazing Eggshibits. The students, teachers and parents thoroughly
enjoyed viewing the displays on the day. Congratulations to all our prize
winners.

Mrs Kavanagh and Mrs Aylesbury



Stewart House Charity Drive
This term students will bring home fundraising envelopes to
support the Stewart House Charity Drive. Stewart House, the
charity of choice for NSW public education, has been caring for
children in need from across NSW and the ACT since 1931. Each
year, around 1,600 public school children benefit from a 12-day stay
at Stewart House, where they receive free medical, dental, and
optometric assessments and treatment. Additional counselling
support is also available for children who require it.
Please return all fundraising envelopes to the school by Friday, 16
May, so we can process donations and submit entries for the
competition. If you have donated online, you are still required to
return your envelope to ensure it is recorded correctly.
If you have any questions, please contact the school office.
Thank you for supporting this important charity and helping make
a difference in the lives of children in need.



Students use of mobile phones

Brighton Le Sands PS supports the restrictions of mobile phones in
accordance with the NSW Department of Education: Students’ Use of Mobile
Phones in Schools policy. Mobile phone use in schools can impact student
learning and wellbeing. Restricting mobile phone use at school aims to
increase focus in classrooms, remove distractions and promote positive social
interaction, while reducing the potential for online bullying. Brighton Le
Sands PS has strong teaching and learning practices to support students in
the classroom using various forms of appropriate technology, which
maximises the benefits and minimises the risks of digital environments and
prepare students for life beyond school. We foster a safe learning environment
which supports and enhances each child’s social and emotional health
through our wellbeing and learning support teams.  
  
Brighton Le Sands PS has elected to use the following approach. All mobile
phones will be handed in and stored in the School Office for the full school
day, including recess and lunch. This is an approved NSW Department of
Education option and will limit unnecessary distractions and complement our
ongoing approach to ensure every student maximises their learning and
social growth in a safe and supportive environment.
  
If your child brings a mobile phone to school, please ensure they hand them in
to the school office before 9am. Thank you.

ICAS Assessments 2025

In 2025, Brighton Le Sands PS will be offering students the opportunity to sit
ICAS assessments.
ICAS Assessments - Maths and English
Year Groups - Year 3,4,5 and 6

To sit these assessments, which will be conducted before school in August,
parents and carers should use the following information to purchase the tests.
Please note these assessments are not compulsory and are provided as an
option for those students wishing to participate. 

Parent Code:
QPX379

Parent Page Link:
https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/parent-payment/QPX379

Please email the school if you have any questions about these assessments .

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshop.icasassessments.com%2Fpages%2Fparent-payment%2FQPX379&data=05%7C02%7CMatthew.Ackerman%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cda5ba09739e24abc7ca608dd6a87db71%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638783853938564382%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ce8PxshASQdjsalwOcVEoerMMke3lhiUqv7HG3M%2BdvQ%3D&reserved=0


Cross Country Carnival

On Monday we held our school Cross Country carnival. A day full of energy and
excitement, with students eagerly taking to the course. Each runner showed
remarkable courage, pushing themselves to achieve their personal best
despite the challenging distances. Along the way, they demonstrated
outstanding sportsmanship, cheering on their peers and showing respect for
their opponents. The atmosphere was filled with encouragement and team
spirit, making the event a memorable experience for everyone involved. 

Thank you to all the teachers involved for their organisation. Also a special
shout out to our students helpers, including our house captains and vice-
captains, for keeping everybody on track and motivated to do keep moving!












